
 

EX-4  15-1267 
 

APPROVED MINUTES 
BEACH BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

CITY HALL 
8th FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM 
100 NORTH ANDREWS AVENUE 
FORT LAUDERDALE, FL 33301 

August 10, 2015, 3:30 P.M. 
 

September 2014 – August, 2015 
MEMBERS REGULAR MTGS SPECIAL MTGS 

Present Absent Present Absent 
Greater FTL Chamber of Commerce P 10 0 1 0 

Eduardo Fernandez, Chair 
 

Marriott Courtyard P 8 2 1 0 
Bill Cunningham, Vice Chair 
Thomas Miller, Alternate 

B Ocean Fort Lauderdale P 6 1 0 1 
Jean Capps 
Steven Donahue, Alternate 

The Gallery at Beach Place P 7 3 1 0 
Mick Grosh, General Manager (arr. 3:35) 

Carmen Barbagelata, Alternate 

The “W” Hotel, Capri Hotel, LLC P 9 1 1 0 
Marylouise Fitzgibbon (left at 4:05 pm) 

Michel Notten, Alternate 

Beach Redevelopment Adv. Board P 8 2 1 0 
Ina Lee 

Bahia Mar A 4 6 0 1 
Patrick Reece 
John Hopwood, Alternate 

Ritz Carlton Hotel A 9 1 1 0 
Greg Cook 
Monique Soriano, Alternate 

Marriott Beach Place Towers A 5 5 1 0 
Madeline Clark 
Jackie Foster, Alternate 
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Communications to the City Commission 

 
Motion made by Ms. Fitzgibbon, seconded by Ms. Lee, to support the concept of a ban 
of Styrofoam on the beach. In a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously (6-0). 

 


